

21<sup>st</sup> July 2022

Dear Parent/ Carers,

We look forward to welcoming you for the 2022-23 term on the following date:

# Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> September 2022

Arrival: 09:00 – Y11 (KS4) and Sixth Form (KS5 -Y12 and 13)

Arrival: 11:15 - Y10 (KS4)

Arrival: 13:45 - Y9 (KS3)

Departure: 16:00

Students in Years 10-13 will have taught lessons and should come equipped for all eventualities. Year 9 will have important pastoral introduction sessions only, but will need all resources for Wednesday.

On arrival on the first day, mobile devices are required by students during the Mentor lesson to ensure the download of the "My Child at School" Student App. Once students are registered an email invitation will be issued to newly registered student contacts, this will invite you to create a secure parental account where you can access data such as attendance, assessment and behaviour etc.

# The college day – from Wednesday 7<sup>th</sup> September 2022

All Students arrive 08:30 for an 08:45 start and a 16:00 finish. The scheduled student finish on Wednesday is 13:25. Thursday is now a full day.

# **Business Dress Expectations from September 2022**

Year 9, 10 & 11 learners will wear a standard Yorbrand suit of charcoal grey colour, white shirt and a Scarborough UTC tie.

As a college that places a great deal of importance on professional values, it is considered imperative that all students follow our College Uniform Policy. I would like to take this opportunity to inform our new and existing students and parents /carers of our uniform expectations.

Tel: 01723 821621

www.scarboroughutc.co.uk

enquiries@scarboroughutc.co.uk







Each day, all students will be inspected before entering the College, where infringements occur we will offer alternative uniform to wear. Extra jewellery items will be confiscated and stored safely at the front of school for the student to collect as they leave. 3 infringements of the same type will require parents to attend college to collect items.

#### Belts

Belts must be plain black with a non-branded, plain buckle and no studs or ornament.

#### **Footwear**

Shoes are required to be leather / leather look and contain no patterns or branding. Shoes which could reasonably be viewed to be trainers will not be allowed. As a guide, shoes have a hard sole and trainers have a spongey sole.

Boots are only to be worn if they are covered by trousers, therefore NOT worn with a skirt.

#### Ties

SUTC ties must be worn at all times. The length of the tie must be such that it is able to touch the top of the trousers / skirt. The tie knot should not be overly large.

### **Tights**

Black tights only and no fishnet tights. Should tights become laddered or torn, there will be a supply of tights available from the Pastoral Team for a small charge.

## Jewellery

Students are allowed to wear a watch but no rings on either hand. One earring is allowed per earlobe which can be a small stud or sleeper only. Students may wear a small stud in the nose but no nose rings or any other facial piercings are allowed.

Students are not permitted to wear necklaces and bracelets/bands (other than for faith/health reasons). Where students do not follow the rules, the student will be asked to remove the item and a negative comment recorded.

Please note wearing jewellery in the workshop, during science practicals and CCF activities are considered to be a Health & Safety risk and therefore no jewellery should be worn without exception.

# **False Nails**

False nails may be worn provided they are no more than 2 mm from the base of the nail. Students may have painted nails in natural shades only, French manicure is acceptable.

Tel: 01723 821621

www.scarboroughutc.co.uk

enquiries@scarboroughutc.co.uk







# **False Eyelashes**

No false eyelashes as this is a fire risk and there is also an increased risk of infection.

# **Hair Styles**

Hair colouring must be subtle and in natural colours - no pinks, reds blues, two tone colour patterns or dip dye.

# Make-Up

Students may wear natural looking make and this should not draw attention. If make-up is noticed then we will ask it to be removed, this include extreme darkening of eyebrows, or drawn on lashes.

We are confident that you will support the College in ensuring we all present ourselves to the community proudly in a consistent uniform.

I look forward to welcoming new and existing students back in to college on Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> September 2022.

Tel: 01723 821621

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. H. Dowds **Principal** 



